
In This Issue 

• From the Principal’s       
Desk

• Yr 7 & 8 First Week
back

• Prefects

• School Guidance

• Important Info

• From The Nurse

• Kindo Online

• Sports News

• Upcoming Events

• Term 1 Dates to
Remember

• Community Notices

Quick Links 

Link to Parent Portal 

Link to College 
Calendar 

Link to NZQA Website 

Link to Careers Page 

Newsletter 

Term 3 Issue 3 2021 

 From the Principal’s Desk 

Kia ora e te whānau o Whangaparāoa, 

Nau mai hoki mai - welcome to our new learners and parents joining us this year. Welcome 
back to all our returning learners and whānau. 

It’s wonderful to have the school full of all our learners and staff again for the first time in 6 
months. The noise and excitement around the campus is great to hear. 

We have had a positive start to the year. Our new staff were welcomed with a Mihi whakatau on 
Tuesday 1 February and we had the same welcome for all our new learners on Wednesday 2 
February. A few of us attended the Wairau Valley Special School (WVSS) blessing at dawn on 
Wednesday 2 February. It’s lovely to have them sharing our site and we look forward to working 
together and collaborating for the benefit of all learners. 

We have also just received fantastic news that Alex Lu has achieved 5 Scholarships and 
Benjamin Mueggenburg has achieved 1. More details are later in this newsletter. 

Our new team of Prefects have already made a positive start, leading the activity days last week 
for our Year 7 & 8 learners. 

COVID - we are well planned and ready for the worst situation, should it occur in our school 
community. We encourage you all to be prepared if we have to switch to home learning which 
will happen at short notice.  
Many sports and activities are mandating participants to be double vaxxed to be entered into 
these. If you haven’t already, or if you have an update, please send evidence as follows: 

  For Year 7-9 learners use covidvax1@wgpcollege.school.nz  
For Year 10-13 learners use covidvax2@wgpcollege.school.nz 

Our Strategy for the next 5 years was communicated to you last week via email. The plan 
ahead is exciting and we will be starting to implement aspects of our Strategy this term. 

We would like all learners to begin the year well and to carry this on throughout the year. To do 
this, each learner needs to wear the correct uniform, attend every lesson, be prepared to learn 
with all the necessary equipment and bring along a positive attitude for learning.  

There will be a Paid Union Meeting (PUM) for most teachers between 1 and 3 pm on    
Wednesday 23 February 2022. School will close at 12.15 pm for Year 9-13 learners on that day. 
Year 7 & 8 learners will be supervised during this time and will finish at the normal 3.15 pm. 
School buses will run at the normal time of 3.20 pm.  

As mentioned earlier this year, the Ministry of Education have allocated Staff Only Days. The 
first of these Staff Only Days will be on Wednesday 9 March. There will be no school for     
learners on this day. 

We are very pleased with the way our school year has started and thank you for the support you 
give your learners. Together, we can work to help our learners to reach their potential. 
Ngā mihi 

Steve McCracken 
Principal 

http://parentportal.wgpcollege.school.nz/student/index.php
http://parentportal.wgpcollege.school.nz/student/index.php/calendar
http://parentportal.wgpcollege.school.nz/student/index.php/calendar
http://www.nzqa.govt.nz/qualifications-standards/qualifications/ncea/
https://www.wgpcollege.school.nz/Learning/Careers.html
mailto:covidvax1@wgpcollege.school.nz
mailto:covidvax2@wgpcollege.school.nz


We had a really exciting start for our new Year 7 learners last week.  Unfortunately there was no Powhiri inside, but what 
an awesome mihi whakatau on the school field where Year 7’s and other learners were given a warm welcome to the 
college by Matua Fox, Mr. McCracken, staff and prefects.  We wish our Year 7’s all the best on the first year of their  
college journey! - Lisa Williams  

First week back at school saw our Year 7 & 8’s enjoying  tabloids. 

Year 7 & 8’s First Week Back at School 



 

 

 

 

 

The prefects had the pleasure of hosting their families for a pizza and cake extravaganza on Wednesday 2 February. 

They put on a great evening with fantastic decorations, and the occasion was enjoyed by not only the families, but also 
SLT who attended. 

It was wonderful to spend time and connect with people in this challenging period, and congratulations to everyone who 
made it possible under the current restrictions. 

We look forward to seeing the prefect group grow and develop as the year progresses. I have no doubt they will be a 
credit to the college. 

Prefects, Whānau and SLT Dinner 



      Kim Osborne   

  kimos@wgpcollege.school.nz 
  021922901 

A Welcome Note from our Guidance Team 

Welcome to 2022! As our learners begin another exciting year, it’s important to re-
flect on the challenges many have faced due to the uncertainties of Covid-19.  If we 
add into that a new school transition for many of our learners, it is easy to  
understand how an exciting  start to the year can suddenly feel overwhelming.  

We, in the Guidance Department, wanted to reach out to you all, as learners, and 
parents, and to reassure you that there is heaps of support at Whangaparāoa College 
for anyone who needs it. 

Kaiārahi and Deans can advise you how to access this support, but below is also a list 
of staff contacts to reach out to. Sometimes we just need someone to talk to, who 
can help us find a positive pathway through whatever it is that is stressing us. Having 
a safety net of great support ensures things stay at a manageable level, and we  
experience a sense of calm assurance instead of distress.  Together we can do great 
things. 
He waka eke noa. 

We look forward to working alongside you to achieve great outcomes together! 

Administrator (for all general 
enquiries or referrals) 
Katie Graham 

Nikki Jenkins 
nikkije@wgpcollege.school.nz  

094249177  

Sarah Kavermann 
sarahka@wgpcollege.school.nz  

094249177  

Matthew Paterson 
matthewpa@wgpcollege.school.nz  

094249177  

Judith Padrutt 
judithpa@wgpcollege.school.nz  

094249177 

16 Year Old Boy Battling with Cancer Needs Your Help 

The son of two of our teachers (Carla Taylor and Lisa Williams) has cancer and is needing support.  John Taylor attends 
Mahurangi College.  If you are able to spare a few dollars to assist with treatment and medication, etc, please go to this 
link: 

https://givealittle.co.nz/cause/john-taylor-16yo-has-cancer-and-needs-your-help 

mailto:kimos@wgpcollege.school.nz
mailto:katiegr@wgpcollege.school.nz
mailto:katiegr@wgpcollege.school.nz
mailto:katiegr@wgpcollege.school.nz
mailto:katiegr@wgpcollege.school.nz
https://givealittle.co.nz/cause/john-taylor-16yo-has-cancer-and-needs-your-help


PhotoLife—Class & Individual Photo’s 11 February 

NCEA Exam Reviews and Reconsideration 

Valentines Day 14 February 

Class and individual photo’s will be taking place on Friday 11 February 
in the auditorium.  Please make sure learners are in their full correct 
school uniform (ie. No PE uniform for the photos). 

The closing date for NCEA external exam Review and Reconsideration applications is Friday 25 February.  

The closing date for Scholarship Review and Reconsideration applications is Friday 4 March.  

review or reconsideration  

Please email our NCEA Administrator Tracey O’Neill for further information traceyon@wgpcollege.school.nz 

Early Finish for Year 9 to 13’s on 23 February 

There will be a Paid Union Meeting (PUM) for most teachers between 1 and 3 pm on Wednesday 23 February 2022. 
School will close at 12.15 pm for Year 9-13 learners on that day . Year 7 & 8 learners will be supervised during this time 
and will finish at the normal 3.15 pm. School buses will run at the normal time of 3.20 pm.  

Prefects will be selling roses outside D1 at 
lunchtime from Tuesday 8 February until 
Friday 11 February.   

Come along and support a good cause —
but more importantly—surprise that 
special person in your life this year! 

https://www.nzqa.govt.nz/ncea/ncea-results/reviews-and-reconsiderations/




 

 



From the Nurse 

FREE DENTAL SERVICES AT WGP COLLEGE 
LUMINO mobile bus will be onsite providing FREE dental care to Yr 9 – 13 learners in Term 1. Please follow the attached 
link to enrol your child if they have not previously been enrolled. Parents of Yr 9 learners please be aware that COVID 
disrupted dental services for our intermediate learners in 2020/21 so your child has probably not had a dental check for 
2 years. Please enrol them with Lumino following the link or with a provider in the community. Dental care is Free until 
the age of 18. 
 
ARDS ( Auckland Regional Dental Service) mobile van will be onsite providing FREE dental care to enrolled Yr 7/8 learn-
ers in Term 1. Babies born in Auckland are automatically enrolled. If your child was not born in Auckland and is not en-
rolled with ARDS call 0800 talkteeth to enrol 
 
Parents can you please inform the school nurse   nurse@wgpcollege.school.nz if your child has a health vulnerability 
and will need to learn from home if WGP College gets a covid positive case. 
 
MASK WEARING 
Mask wearing is mandatory at WGP college (unless you have a mask exemption). Please ensure your child has a mask 
and a spare in their bag. However, if they do not have a mask or spare, these can be purchased at the the Kura Kai Café 
for $1 each during morning tea or lunch time. If your child has a mask exemption please email a copy through to 
nurse@wgpcollege.school.nz. 
 
Please ensure your child brings a full water bottle to school each day.  
 
 

mailto:nurse@wgpcollege.school.nz
mailto:nurse@wgpcollege.school.nz


 

Academic Excellence 
 

A huge congratulations to the following learners and their teachers on gaining Scholarship in 2021: 
 
Ben Mueggenburg – Scholarship in Physics 
 
Alex Lu – Scholarship in Physics, Chemistry, Statistics, Biology, Calculus (2020), Calculus (2021) 
 
Ben and Alex will be acknowledged at our Excellence breakfast on Monday 14 February.  Well done to them and their 
teachers! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                  Ben Mueggenburg                             Alex Lu 

Sports Announcement / News 

 
 
Congratulations to Year 10 learner Torbein Beauvais who has been selected to represent 
his region (Tāmaki ki te     Raki)  in the U16 Shaun Johnson Shield for Rugby League. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Senior Girls and Boys Tag Football trials. Click on link to  
register 
 
https://forms.gle/P764wdvSrP1CdCVW9 
 
Senior Athletics sign ups 
 
https://forms.gle/8vEraAN17eUQ6G4B9 

 
keep an eye on the daily notices and social media pages for  
sports sign ups and updates. 

 
https://linktr.ee/Whangaparaoa_College_Sport  

 
Email us with any of your sporting achievements! 

 
   sports@wgpcollege.school.nz 

Congratulations to Year 10 learner Jessica Smalley,  who took part in the Auckland                  
Marathon.  Jessica entered the 11km traverse run,  she came first in her category (under 14), 
4th female and 31st overall.  Well done Jessica! 

https://forms.gle/P764wdvSrP1CdCVW9
https://forms.gle/8vEraAN17eUQ6G4B9
https://linktr.ee/Whangaparaoa_College_Sport
mailto:sports@wgpcollege.school.nz


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Key Dates for 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  All events are Covid-dependent 

   

February 11 PhotoLife Class and ID photos. 

   

 14 Excellence Breakfast 

 15-18 Year 13 Camp 

 18 Photolife Catchup Photos 

   

 22 L3ESSC Goat Island Trip 

 23 Paid Union Meeting. School closes @12.15pm for Yr 9-13’s 

 24 Yr 7 Meet the Teacher 

 25 L2OUED Day Tramp 

 25 Closing date for NCEA external exam Review and Reconsideration  

   

March  Staff Only Day 

April 14 Last Day of Term 1 

May 2 First Day of Term 2 

June 6 Queens Birthday Holiday 

 24 Matariki Public Holiday 

July 8 Last Day of Term 2 

 25 First Day of Term 3 

September  30 Last Day Term 3 

October 17 First Day Term 4 

 24 Labour Day Holiday 

November 2 Last Day for Seniors 

 7 NZQA Exams Start 

December 6 NZQA Exams Finish 

 12 Last Day of Term 4 



 

 Contact Us: 
  Telephone: 09 424 9177   Fax: 09 428 4794   E-mail : enquiries@wgpcollege.school.nz 

 
Postal Address: 
PO Box 775 
Whangaparāoa 
Auckland 0943 
New Zealand 

Street Address: 
8 Stanmore Bay Road 
Whangaparāoa 
Auckland 
New Zealand 

 
 

 

Thank you for choosing our school to  
receive your tokens at the end of your 

shop at New World Whangaparaoa! 
 We were thankful to receive $300 for our 

school. 
 

Thank you for your support!!! 

mailto:Enquiries@wgpcollege.school.nz

